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April 02, 2025 

Ms. Sterling Seay 
Anne Arundel County  
Planning and Zoning Division  
2664 Riva Road, MS 6301 
Annapolis, Maryland 21401 

Re:  Ryan Variance 2025-0044-V (2728 Cedar Drive)  

Dear Ms. Seay 
 
Thank you for providing information regarding the above-referenced variance. The applicant is 
requesting a variance to the steep slopes provisions to raze the existing dwelling on the property 
and construct a new dwelling with associated amenities.  The proposed design would result in 
2,088 square feet of lot coverage, which is a reduction of 822 square feet from the existing 
improvements. The property is located within the Limited Development Area (LDA) designation 
of the Critical Area and is mapped as a Buffer Modified Area (BMA).  
 
In order to grant this variance, the Administrative Hearing Officer must find the request meets 
each and every one of the variance standards, including the standard of unwarranted hardship. 
This office has reviewed the design plans submitted and believes the applicant has not 
demonstrated unwarranted hardship. In order to meet unwarranted hardship, the applicant will 
need to demonstrate that significant and reasonable use of the property cannot be utilized due to 
the Critical Area regulations. Additionally, the applicant must demonstrate that this request will 
not adversely affect water quality or plant and wildlife habitat. We do note that it appears the  
applicant could construct the proposed dwelling in the same location of the existing dwelling 
thereby reducing impacts to steep slopes.  
 
Should the Administrative Hearing Officer find that this request - or a modified version of this 
request that reduces impacts to steep slopes - may be approved, the required mitigation ratio is 
3:1 for permanent impacts, as specified in COMAR 27.01.09.01-2 (H) 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments. Please include this letter as part of the 
record file and provide us with a copy of the decision. If you have any questions about these 
comments, please feel free to contact me at (410) 260-3481 or jonathan.coplin@maryland.gov  
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Sincerely,

Jonathan Coplin
Natural Resource Planner

CC: Jamileh Soueidan, CAC
Jennifer Esposito, CAC

File No. AA 0066-25








